
Town of Jump River regular board meeting was called to order at 8pm on January 13th.  Board members 
present were Steve, Emery, Brenda, Karen and Denise.  Along with town members Cheryl, Dale and April 
McVicker, Chris Beadles, Jason Clark, Emma and Hailey Miller, Bill Miller, Mike Hoehn, Gloria Brooks, Ed 
Cummings, Bill Leggit, Sandy Hendricks and Joan Heath. 

The board was informed that this meeting was being recorded. 

Agenda was approved as presented by Steve with a 2nd by Emery. 

Secretaries report was read and approved as presented by Brenda with a 2nd by Emery 

Treasurers report beginning balance was $78,943.59 with deposits of 25,120.53 and bills of $32,404.05 
leaving an ending balance of$71,660.07.  Treasurer’s report was approved as presented by Steve with a 
2nd by Brenda. 

Approved and paid bills 

Public Concerns-Brenda received a call from Kathy McVicker questioning why the town roads were not 
plowed after the last snow storm.  Steve explained that the county wanted to get a solid base on the 
road as not to push all of the gravel into the ditch. He will check the road out and if it needs plowing he 
will get the county out to do it. 

Supervisors report 

Road Updates-Schlitz Dr Steve has talked with Bernie Birkenholz with Fencing Plus regarding the gravel 
on that road.  We are going to wait until spring and take another look at it.  Currently we will not be 
paying the bill that was submitted as the end of November.  Bernie feel that the road needs to be 
packed down more again we will revisit this in the spring. 

Roadwork in progress 

1.  Steve mentioned again how the county wants to build up a base on the roads before we plow 
all the gravel into the ditch. 

Correspondence-Went through 

Old Business 

1.  Ball diamond-There will be a committee meeting on January 27th at 7:30 at the McKinley Town 
Hall.   

2. Ditching on Venus-Nothing new at this time this will be removed from the agenda. 
3. Chimney-Still waiting on the elbow.  Jim Fletcher has been here twice right now the chimney is 

functioning.  We will be getting the elbow installed. 
4. Mt Nebo Insurance-Jim Hoehn did talk to Rural Mutual and our agent let him know that because 

there are 2 townships involved the cemetery committee will need to get their own insurance.  
Jim was going to look into that. 

New Business 

1. Open bids for Electrical for doors-We did not receive any bids.  The board will reach out to a 
local electrician, 



2. Drainage Project on Spur & Cougar-Mike Hoehn is requesting that this needs to be put on the 
2025 road tour and be completed in the spring.  We also need to look at the culvert on Cougar.  
This will be passed on to the next board. 

3. Community center east side entrance- the floor in the entrance is rotted out and needs to be 
replaced.  We will get help from the community to get this project taken care of. 

Other Business-NA 

Next meeting was set for February 10th 

Meeting adjourned at 8:42pm 

 

 

 


